Office of Hon Tracey Martin

Minister for Children Minister of Internal Affairs Minister for Seniors

Associate Minister of Education



1 9 MAR 2019

Charlie Montague fyi-request-9717-da065755@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Ms Montague

Thank you for your email of 28 February 2019 in which you requested the following information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

- A copy of the response to your request under the Act of 29 November 2018; and
- Copies of all emails the Minister of Internal Affairs, Hon Tracey Martin, has had regarding the BDMRRA or Bill from 1 December 2018 to Feb 29 2019, particularly emails to and from Crown Law, the Human Rights Commission and the Office of the Privacy Commissioner.

I am writing to extend the deadline for a decision on your request. I am making this extension subject to section 15A(1)(a) of the Act due to the substantial collation and research involved in preparing a response.

A decision on your request will now be provided to you by 18 April 2019. However, I will endeavour to provide you with the decision prior to this date if possible.

You have the right, under section 28(3) of the Act, to make a complaint to an Ombudsman and seek an investigation and review of my decision to extend the deadline for a decision. The contact address is: Office of the Ombudsman, PO BOX 10152, Wellington 6143. Alternatively, you can phone 0800 802 602 or email info@ombudsman.parliament.nz.

Yours sincerely

Erica Mangin

Private Secretary for the Minister of Internal Affairs